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USHJA Zone 10 Committee Meeting Minutes 

 
Tuesday, May 28, 2019 - 12:00 p.m. PT/ 1:00 p.m. MT 

 
Zone 10 Committee Members Participating: Kathy Hobstetter (Co Chair), Denise Finch (Treasurer), 
Vanessa Bartsch, Sally Hudson, Melissa Kalember, Sean Leckie, Stephanie Lightner, Gry McFarlane, 
Kelly McKnight, and James Waldman (10) 
 
Zone 10 Committee Members Not Present: Ned Glynn (Co Chair), Kay Altheuser, Michael Curtis, 
Kelly Maddox, and Lynn Mullins (5) 
 
Also Present: Morgan Thibodeaux (Sports Program Coordinator) (1) 
 

I. Welcome and Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order by Ms. Hobstetter and Ms. Thibodeaux called roll. A quorum 
was met with ten committee members present. 
 

II. Approve the minutes 
Ms. Kalember motioned to approve the April 29, 2019 meeting minutes. Ms. Lightner seconded 
and with the abstention of Ms. Finch, the remainder of committee members unanimously 
approved.  
 

III. 2020 Zone Specifications 
The committee discussed the member comments brought forward on the specifications. Ms. 
Hudson noted that the committee should look at making the Children’s Hunter and Adult 
Amateur Hunter cross entry the same for the horse. Ms. Finch motioned to approve of making 
the horse cross entry restrictions the same for the Children’s Hunter and the Adult Amateur 
Hunter. Mr. Leckie seconded and the committee voted unanimously to approve.    
 

IV. Team Apparel 
Ms. Hobstetter overviewed the rider’s apparel for Zone Jumper, Childlren’s and Adult Amateur 
Hunter, and NAYC Championships. She noted that the Zone provides polos for chefs, riders, 
and committee members. Ms. Hobstetter stated that a large number of parents and grooms are 
also interested in polos. Ms. Thibodeaux informed the committee that those individuals would 
have to purchase their polos, the zone budget does not have money allocated for those. 
 

 



 

USHJA Zone 10 Committee Meeting Minutes May 28, 2019 

V. Old Business 
The committee discussed the Forum at Woodside coming up. 

 
VI. New Business 

There was no new business discussed. 
 

VII. Adjourn 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:40 p.m. PT. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Morgan Thibodeaux 
Sports Program Coordinator 


